ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 19th March 2018 in Eyton School.
Present.  Councillors Lewis, Thomas, Blakemore, Pritchard, Cooper and Evans.   Additionally  the  Clerk and P.C.S.O. Bellis.
Apologies.  Councillors Lowther and Matthews.
 Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 8th January 2018.
Councillor Evans pointed out one error.  The Chair had reported that a tree was leaning on the telephone wires on Mill Lane not himself.  With this correction the Minutes were accepted as a true record.
Matters arising.    
Mill Lane, Erbistock.  The tree had been cut down.
The Erbistock Village Hall.  This was now closed and had been secured and made safe by the Church Authorities.  We have a notice board fixed to the building.  It was agreed that this be left there for the time being.
The state of the roads in Erbistock and Eyton.  Councillor Pritchard asked for patience.  He was still trying to get some action on this issue. 

Police Matters.

P.C.S.O. Bellis explained the new simplified reporting system. 
In the period 8th January 2018 to 19th March 2018 he reported - 
One fire in Crabtree Green.  This was not arson.
One A.S.B. in Eyton.  
P.C.S.O. Bellis reported on the appointment of a Community Agent in Ruabon.  The Clerk said that when one was appointed for our area he would arrange the necessary liaison meeting.
The Chair commented on debris left on the highway verge outside Manor Farm following a Road Traffic Accident.  Who was responsible for its removal?  The Clerk said he would investigate.

 Agenda.
1. The Traffic Signs at the A.528/A.539 junction.

Mr. Lloyd, the Road Safety Officer, gave some details.  They had been erected by the Welsh Office as a pilot to collect data on traffic movement and make motorists more aware of motor bikes on this “Red Route”.  They were solar powered but sadly had not been working well.  They will remain for another 6 to 8 months and will then be removed.
2.  Planning Applications.
· Land adjacent to St. Erbin’s, Erbistock.  Change of use from agricultural land to kitchen garden and erection of shed.  Retrospective application.  P/2017/0672.  Withdrawn.  The Clerk tabled letters from Mr. Nigel Bell outlining recent developments.  It was agreed that we leave any further action to the Planning Officer.

· Erbistock House, Chapel Lane, Erbistock.  Side extension to form sun lounge with two storey front extension to form porch with gallery landing above and internal alterations.  P/2018/0165.  No objections.

· Upper Park Eyton Farm, Eyton.  Erection of steel portal framed building for livestock housing and storage of machinery and fodder.  Retrospective application.  P/2018/0109. The Chair provided further information and the Planning Officer is continuing to investigate.

· Cinders Farm, Ruabon.  Proposed poultry rearing farm.  The Clerk tabled a paper received from Indigo giving notice of consultation before planning is applied for.  More details can be found on line.  The development is just outside our area.      
3. Community Agents.
The Clerk informed councillors of his meeting on 10th January with representatives from Marchwiel and Sesswick  Community Councils and the decision to employ a Community Agent to cover our joint areas.  This had now been progressed and the Rainbow Centre, Penley will manage the Agent when he/she is appointed.
4. Letter from the Eyton W.I.
It was agreed we donate £100 to help with their running expenses for 2018/9.

5. St. Hilary’s and St. Dieniol’s Churches.
It was agreed that we donate £150 to each to help with the upkeep of their graveyards.
6.  Letter from Wrexham Shopmobility Scooters.
We decided not to make a donation.
5. A.O.B.
· Councillor Blakemore reported on the plans for the development of St. Deiniol’s Church.  A committee had been formed and fund raising ideas discussed.
· Councillor Thomas again highlighted the “litter” problem on the road verges  Some was seemingly thrown from cars and some came out of the refuse lorries.
· The appointment of a Community Agent and the work that he/she would do needed to be advertised to all residents.  Perhaps it was also time to highlight other services that were available, maybe in the form of a leaflet.  The Clerk said he would investigate.   
6. Date of next meeting.

This was to be 11th June 2018 in Eyton School at 7.30 pm.
